
Neighborhood Watch Organizational Meeting

Bay Breeze Point HOA -- June 21, 2012

· Attendees: Bill Audette; Letha Baker; Jim & Betty Casey; Fred Sciulli; Alison Till; & Veasey Wilson.  Romeo Villania was unable to attend the meeting.
· Meeting started at 6:30 PM  

· Agenda

· Welcome -- thanks for volunteering your time to our community

· Overview/history 

· Neighborhood Watch (NW) signs have already been installed  in Bay Breeze Point (BBP), Bay Point (BP), & East Beach (EB)
· During BBP's transition from old environment to revitalized East Ocean View -- NW appears to have been  a low priority

· BP -- no active program, just formed a security committee to refresh NW

· EB -- NW status unknown at this time
· Recent criminal activity dictate action -- must deter criminals from selecting our community and neighboring communities as their preferred operating area(s) -- e.g., BBP has experienced criminal activities: a home evasion; many larcenies from autos; an auto theft; and others.

· Positive individual and community efforts can produce results, e.g., one of our HOA members recently witnessed suspicious activity and notified the police -- police responded right away and resolved the issue 
· Currently: There have been ongoing attempts to revitalize BBP's NW (a Board member has: attended quarterly Norfolk Police NW meetings; posted NW and crime prevention articles on web; emailed time sensitive information  to BBP residents who have agreed to receive such information; discussed crime prevention and recent criminal activities with HOA members; and coordinated BBP's with BP and EB)

· One Board member cannot execute a NW program, the HOA needs volunteers to: develop an updated NW approach for our community; update our website so that NW articles and information are easily accessible; and devise an approach that distributes time sensitive information to all HOA members
· Overall, our HOA needs to 

· Enhance individual security awareness

· Ensure effective security procedures/suggestions are distributed HOA-wide
· Develop security notification procedures and processes

· Attendees decided: to use a block captain approach; to develop a HOA NW email notification process; and to enhance our HOA website by adding NW links to time sensitive information and archives of NW inputs.  Additionally, suggestions would be sought from all HOA members and lessons learned obtained from other Norfolk communities as an avenue to enhance our BBP program
· Action Items

· BBP will be divided into five (5) NW blocks with designated "Block Captains" for each block.  Block Captain backups for each block will also be sought
· BBP's website will be updated to reflect emphasis on NW and allow easy access to posted information, e.g,, crime prevention suggestions, criminal activity reports
· Jim Casey will continue to serve as the acting NW Coordinator until a volunteer takes over

· NW block captains, the coordinator, and invited participates will meet quarterly 

· Meeting ended at 8 PM 

